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By TERENCE S ITH 
spechu to The New York Times 

WASHINGTON; June 8—Clark 
M. Clifford, former Secretary of 
Defense, 'said tonight he • had 
"reason 'to believe" that the 
United States could reach an 
agreement new with North Viet-
nam to end American involve-
ment in the Indochina war by 

OfOfthe 
31 a d obtain the release 

Of tfie 	erican prisoners of 
war with 30 days. 

In a speech prepared for de-
livery to peace groups meeting 
here, Mr. Clifferdoatlined what 
he Called a "concise, workable" 
plan* 'that could be put into ef-
fect withont delay. It calls for a 
complete 'United States with-
drawal and a halt to all mili-
tary activities in Indochina by, 
the end of the year. 

Under this proposal, North 
Vietnam and the Vietcong would 
agree, in return, to release all 
American . prisoners within 30 
days of a' joint announcement 
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'Conventions' Cited 
He said his convictions was 

based on a "number of con-
versations and meetings I have 
had in recent week with differ-
ent people, some of them Amer-
icans and some of them not." 

"Some of these people have 
sought me out because of my 
interest in this aspect of this 
subject," he said. 

Asked whether he had been 
in direct contact with the North 
Vietnamese, Vietcong or even 
Soviet officials, Mr. Clifford 
said he "could not and would 
not" be more specific about the 
meetings he had had. 

The former secretary said 
that he had been engaged in the 
"careful formulation" of his 
plan for several weeks and that 
he had become persuaded in 
that time that it would be ac-
cepted by the North Vietnam-
ese. 

Het outlined it in a speech to  

be given before a "Convocation 
for Peace," in the Statler Hilton 
Hotel here, sponsored by a co-
alition of organizations lobby-
ing in Congress this week for 
a total United States withdraw-
al by Dec. 31. 

At the White House, Ronald 
L. Ziegler, the press secretary, 
took issue wit i Mr. Clifford's 
assessment of the enemy's ne-
gotiating positialm. 

"We have n) indication di-
rectly from the-n that they are 
prepared to do anything more 
than discuss th release of our 
prisoners if a withdrawal dead-
line is set," he said. "In their 
official statements they remain 
hard in their po ture." 

Mr. Ziegler a so objected to 
the Dec. 31 deadline proposed 
by Mr. Clifford for a complete 
troop withdrawal. 

"This is a deadline so precipi-
tate that it woul d not give the 
South Vietnamese the opportu-
nity to defend -hemselves and 
determine their own future," he 
said. 

Security for the South Viet-
namese after the United States 
withdrawal is (me of two con-
ditions President Nixon has said 
must be fulfilled before all 
American troops are removed. 
The other is the release of all 
American prison wits. 

The Administration has be-
come persuaded in recent 
months that substantial United 
States military support will be 
required well info 19/2 if the 
Saigon regime is to have a 
chance to sustam itself after 
the American t ass leave. 

Fear of 'Collapse' Voiced 
One White House official said 

privately today that "the whole 
thing would collapse" in South 
Vietnam if all American forces 
were withdrawn by Dec. 31. 

The official, who declined to 
be identified, sal I the Admin-
istration was being intentionally 
cautious in its reaction to Mr. 
Clifford's proposal lest it en-
courage Hanoi to continue to 
deal outside the regular nego-
tiating channels. 

Mr. Ziegler spoke to this 

point in the daily afternoor 
briefing at the White House for 
newsmen when he said: "Any. 
thing the other side has to say 
they can say to us, rather that 
through other contacts." 

He added that in its meetings 
with individuals outside the Ad-
ministration, the North Viet-
namese were "attempting to 
convey a feeling of flexibility 
which we do not sense." 

Mr. Ziegler said that Mr. 
Clifford had not discussed his 
proposal with the Administra-
tion before releasing the text 
of his speech this afternoon. 
However, a White House offi-
cial said later that the former 
secretary was being invited to 
come in and discuss the details 
of his plan. 

Mr. Clifford's proposal is gen-
erally similar to the Senate res-
olution of Senators George S. 
McGovern and Mark 0. Hatfield 
that has been scheduled for a 
vote June 16. That resolution 
calls for the same withdrawal 
deadline but provides that if 
North Vietnam does not return 
the prisoners within 60 days of 
its enactment, the withdrawal 
deadline would be postponed by 
two months. 

The Hatfield-McGovern resol-
ution has been endorsed by W. 
Averell Harriman, who served 
as the chief United States nego-
tiator in the Paris talks under 
President Johnson. 

In an interview tonight, Mr. 
Harriman said that he sup-
ported Mr. Clifford's proposal 
and added that he was person-
ally confident that the North 
Vietnamese would agree to re-
lease all the American prisoners 
in exchange for a firm with-
drawal date. 
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Of the accord by Washington 
and Hanoi. 

'In addition, the Communists 
tvould give an agreement to re-
frain from attacks on American 
Military personnel during the 
period of withdrawal. 

Mr. Clifford also included in 
his plan a safeguard that 
4ttempts to meet President 
Nixon's repeated contention 
that the North Vietnamese 
cannot be trusted to do more 
than discuss the release of the 
.American prisoners they are 
holding. 

..The agreement would be 
void, he said, and the United 
States's obligation to withdraw 
$ould be suspended if the Com-
munists did not release the 
prisoners within 30 days. 

In an interview Mr. Cifford, 
who served as Defense Secre-
fary in 1968 and 1969 under 
President Lyndon B. Johnson, 
said it was his opinion, and 
"even my conviction, that if we 
were to go this route in nego-
tiations with Hanoi and the 
National Liberation Front, that 
this plan could become a 
reality." 


